Bristol Neighbourhood Planning network meeting

30th April 2008

Present

Alison Bromilow – RCAS

Virginia Brown – Lockleaze Voice

Dorothy Field – St. Johns Residents Association

Andrew King – St Paul’s Planning group

Heather Williams – HWCP

Nicholas York Smith – FSP

Richard Bland – Clifton and Hotwells Improvement Society

Heather Leeson – Bristol Civic Society

Richard Curtis – Planning Solutions

Andre Coutanche – Malago Valley Conservation group

Mathew Symonds – Greater Bedminster Community Partnership

Philippe Roe – Easton Planning Group

Mike Primarolo – NWSB

Sue Webber – SW Planning Aid

Zoë Willcox – BCC

Bryan Cadman – BCC

Sarah O’Driscoll – BCC

Tina Speak- BCC

Raquib Khandker - BCC

Julie Seaton - BCC

1. Welcome

Zoë Willcox (ZW) welcomed everyone to first formal Bristol NP network. 

2. Election of chair

There was a discussion on aim of group before election of a chair. Bristol City Council (BCC) hope to help increase capacity of residents to become more involved in planning process in areas of city not well represented currently. This meeting will hopefully provide a forum for residents in planning system as is available for other groups e.g. Developers. 

The aim of the group is not to discuss specific planning applications but to discuss general common planning concerns of residents and community groups.

ZW said she hoped group would give all neighbourhood groups an opportunity to raise issues

ZW said that we might need to consider size of group so that it doesn't become an unmanageable forum. There may the need to arrange separate special meetings to discuss topics, which only affected a particular part of the city (Residents Parking Zones were mentioned as one example). There was also some discussion regarding the need to educate local residents/groups on what constitutes a legal objection to a planning application.

ZW agreed to chair the meeting but agreed that in the future the chair would be elected at the start of each meeting. 

3. Terms of reference

See discussion on purpose and role of group (see above)

4. Dates for 2008

BCC thought quarterly meetings but up for discussion. Future meetings will be Wednesday 5.30-7.30pm at Brunel House. Agreed that a further meeting to be held at the end of June then Sept and quarterly from then onwards.

5. Statement Community Involvement (SCI)
The SCI sets out how BCC will engage with local communities on the Development Plan and planning applications. The emphasis is on early engagement. The document is available on the BCC website. Draft is being used as a basis for good practice of community involvement. 

Feedback from trial protocol 

AB talked about pilots carried out on work pre application with dev using new SCI model in St Paul’s and Redland and Cotham. Early concerns from Neighbourhood Planning groups about extra work have not been realized. In pilots the groups have found it useful and that they have been able to influence change and have some community concerns addressed.

The developers have attended the community groups and discussed with the groups what they felt about the sites and what they wanted to see developed. 

Question - Have you had any involvement with BCC as the developer?

AB-No, Children and Young Peoples Services (CYPS) were asked to take part but worked up the chosen option before bringing it to the community – this is not ‘front loading’ as required for effective community involvement. It will be a learning process for all sides.

ZW indicated that BCC need to promote benefit of this process to developers (including BCC), residents’ groups and anyone else involved in planning process. Also recognize that there could be tensions where communities and local authority might have differing priorities.

Question - Are there sanctions if developers don't participate in process?

Not at present but the intention is that planning officers will advise developers of the benefit that the process has in helping to achieve a successful application/development (The new validation criteria will require consultation to be carried out with the local community prior to the submission of any major applications – see item  6.). 

Question - Will 106 agreement be affected?

No but developers will be expected to be up front with their proposed 106 contributions as part of SCI.

(Note – S106 contributions will form a separate item on a future agenda) 

AB highlighted Bristol Neighbourhood Planning Network (NPN) meeting on 10 May with presentation of results of SCI pilots.

6. Validation Criteria - feedback from BCC consultation 

BCC has recently completed its consultation on the local validation list. A number of responses have been received. BCC are in the process of considering the responses and will prepare a report for the Executive member by the end of May. The responses/comments will be published in early June and will be adopted soon after.

The list will provide developers/applicants with a clear indication of what supporting information is required with each type of application. 

An SCI will be required for developments of 10 housing units or more and any major development. If one is not submitted then the planning application will not be registered.

Comment - It will apply to voluntary and community sector (VCS) groups as well who have already difficulties finding money at the start of a project. Some existing VCS projects would not get off ground now if that requirement had been in place.

7. Bristol Development Framework (BDF)

SO outlined what the BDF is and how it will direct growth of Bristol in future. The BDF will comprise a number of separate documents. The Core Strategy will provide the spatial vision for Bristol.  The Preferred options document was published in Jan 08. 130 orgs and 30 individual responses have been received on the preferred option. Analysis of comments is under way and being considered/taken on board where necessary.

A meeting has been arranged with Bristol NPN representatives on the 21st May to consider next stage of involvement and engagement in BDF. 

Still awaiting Regional Spatial Strategy as that will give final figure on number of new homes. The Preferred Options paper referred to 29,5000 homes. Outcomes of RSS is expected mid July.  

Question - Where will all these new homes go?

SO The search for sites for homes is directly linked to other departments and will link to other strategies including the Parks and Green Space Strategy.

Next document will be about 'site specific allocation' of new houses and will probably come out for consultation early in 2009.

8. Planning Enforcement Protocol

This has been delayed, as an Equalities Impact Assessment is required. A report to the Executive member is due in July 2008. 

Two new compliance officer posts have recently been established and as a result the enforcement team are now able to proactively check that schemes are being built in accordance with the approved plans.  

9. Residents Parking Zone (RPZ)

Some discussion regarding the increased demand for creating parking within front gardens. At present this is often ‘permitted development’ and does not require planning permission. BCC do have the option of implementing article  4  directions which would remove individuals’ permitted development rights and therefore the creation of hardstandings within front gardens would require planning permission. However it is considered that any Article 4 directions would need to be considered as part of the wider implications of RPZ. 

AB indicated that the Bristol NPN would prefer all communities to be consulted at the same time regarding the implications of RPZ rather than on an area based basis.

10. AOB

Request from AC that a list is provided of officers within the DC service. Agreed this would be circulated with the minutes (copy attached). 

ZW suggested that the group elects a chair at each meeting but that Bristol NPN and BCC planning authority liaise on agenda based on proposals suggested at each previous meeting.

Topics for future meetings to include;

Consultation – How to object to planning applications

Section 106 (including affordable housing)

BDF

Enforcement update 

SCI update on experience from NPN

